
United States Food Safety Washington, D.C. 
Department of and Inspection 20250 
Agriculture Service 

To: District Managers and Jnspectors-in-Charge 

From: Karen Stuck 
Assistant Admi 
Office of International Affairs 

Subject: Completion of Export Certificates for Russia 

There have been an increasing number of errors on FSIS export certificates issued for the 
export of meat and poultry to Russia. The Russian Chief Veterinary Officer has expressed 
concern about persistent problems with FSIS certificates. These errors have a negative impact 
on the relationship between our countries. The purpose of this notice is to emphasize the 
importance of accurate completion of export certificates. Errors on certificates cause delays in 
the release of shipments at the port of entry in the importing country. More generally, export 
certification errors cause concern about the ability of the United States to correctly produce and 
certify products for export. 

The following sources of information about export certification of meat, poultry and egg 
products are available: 

FSIS Directive 9000.1 
The FSIS Export Library, which includes country specific requirements and guidelines 
for the completion of specific certificates. As an example, "The Guideline for the 
Completion of FSIS 9450-4, Veterinary Certificate for Export of Poultry Meat to the 
Russian Federation" is enclosed. 
The Technical Service Center is also available to assist when needed. 

In addition, simple clerical errors cause the same delays and concerns. The certification 
process should include a review to assure that information such as establishment numbers are 
printed exactly as they appear on the eligible plant lists. Ocean vessel container numbers 
should also be checked for accuracy. 

It is important to the integrity of the Food Safety and Inspection Service and the U.S. export 
industry that accurate export certification documents are issued. Please utilize the resources 
available to assure that certificates are completed correctly. FSIS personnel should not sign 
certificates that are not completed according to the Guidelines provided. 

Please provide a copy of this notice to plant management. 

Questions regarding this notice should be directed to the Technical Service Center at 
800-233-3935. 










